



IN THIS ISSUE

President's	Letter	1
-------------	--------	---

November	Program	2
	9	

October Pro	ogram Reca	p2
-------------	------------	----

Chapter	Information	4
Cilapioi		•

The Frederick Flyer

President's Message

Greetings, EAA Chapter 524 Members and Friends,

our board members are working on ways to attract more youth to aviation and our Chapter.

The Cub project has created much interest and brought a few younger folks to the Chapter. The SportAir workshops have been successful also. We are also looking towards the Young Eagle program to help with that task. Sporty's offers an online ground school study course for the recreational ticket. AOPA also has a great program to spark the interest in flying. EAA National has several programs to get youth in the left seat of Light Sport aircraft and gliders.

We at EAA Chapter 524 have started a scholarship program mostly fueled by our 50/50 event at Chapter meetings. I would also like to encourage straight-out donations to that fund. We are a 501(c)(3) notfor-profit organization so you may use your donation as a deduction on your taxes. We have an offer from a generous individual, who wants to remain anonymous, to evenly match all funds donated this year to the scholarship fund. We are very appreciative of the generosity of all who donate to this cause.

There are two Chapter members on the scholarship committee who will be in charge of the the program. We should have the structure in place to offer two scholarships for continued aviation opportunities in 2019 for young people.

I for one am very excited to get this program off the ground both for our Chapter's Education Program and to help youth in our community to advance their opportunities in aviation!

Wishing you clear skies,

Mark Gosselin President EAA Chapter 524



November Program

We are pleased and honored to have none other than Charlie Becker present to us November 1st. Besides being a former chapter member, Charlie is EAA's Director for Chapters and Communities. In that capacity, he oversees the organizations chapter network and homebuilt programs. He is also president of Chapter 252 in Oshkosh, WI. Charlie has built a Sonex, and currently has two other aircraft under construction. Very few are as qualified to discuss the subject of homebuilding, so this is your chance to hear all about getting started in homebuilding.

As a close friend of Doug Kelly, we hope to see Doug there as well and get an update on this long-time friend of the chapter.

Mark Pankratz



October Program Recap

For our October program, Mark Pankratz had arranged for a visit to a very special vintage aircraft that happened to be residing in the adjacent hangar row – Howard Wilson's Rose Parrakeet. Howard first gave a presentation in our hangar on the history of the type in general and his aircraft in particular, serial number 103. This was the fourth aircraft manufactured and is one of only a very few originals still in existence, much less flying. After his talk, we walked over to his hangar to admire his beautiful restoration. He has a nice display set up in the hangar to show visitors the details about the history of this model and his restoration.





Upcoming Events

Chapter Meetings

November 1, 2018 @ 7:00 p.m. — Membership Meeting

November 8, 2018 @ 7:00 p.m. — Board Meeting

Other Events

Chapter Program Schedule — 2018

Month	Program
January	No meeting
February	TCAS — Dan Morris
March	Banquet — Richard McSpadden
April	MD State Police Aviation — TFC Kristie Peterson
May	Welding – Tom Young
June	Fokker D.VII – Jim Gross
July	No meeting.
August	Seaplane Crossings – JB Hollyer
September	Naval Aviation Experiences - Vince Mazzola
October	Howard Wilson's Rose Parakeet Visit
November	Getting Started in Homebuilding – Charlie Becker
December	The Rush to Invent the Airplane – Jerry Blake

Refreshment Volunteers — 2018

Here is a list of volunteers supplying refreshments for 2018. The Board of Directors thanks you for your support (and munchies).

January	No Meeting	July	N/A
February	Jack Fromm	August	Rex & Sharon
March	N/A	September	Don Gray
April	TBD	October	N/A
May	TBD	November	Robert Schissell
June	Mark G.	December	TBD

Chapter Officers

President

Mark Gosselin EAA524.President@gmail.com 703-378-2258

Vice President

Mark Pankratz mlp07@live.com 703-819-1810

Secretary

Erick Webb erickwebb1@gmail.com 301-639-6415

Treasurer

Ernie O'Roark cadfael1@aol.com 301-694-0053

Contacts

Newsletter Editor

Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Web Editor

Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Facebook Editor

Erick Webb erickwebb1@gmail.com

Facilities Coordinator

Bill Barci abbarci@verizon.net 301-662-0335

SportAir Workshop Coordinator

Rex Bullinger rexbull@gmail.com 301-972-2753

Chapter Historian

Joe Halleman gmail.com

Program Coordinator

Mark Pankratz mlp07@live.com

Young Eagles Coordinator Vacant

EAA Flight Advisors

Vacant

vacani

EAA Technical Counselors

Jerry Blake GerardLBlake@comcast.net 301-824-0003

Mark Pankratz mlp07@live.com 703-819-1810

Tom Young 301-667-0964



Workshops EAA SportAir Workshops at the AEC

TBD

EAA Events

Go to EAA Events at: http://www.eaa.org/news

Go to EAA Aviation Calendar of Events at: http://www.eaa.org/calendar

Go to AirVenture at: http://www.airventure.org/index.html

Go to EAA SportAir Workshops at: http://www.eaa.org/sportair

Chapter Website

The EAA Chapter 524 website can be found at: www.524.eaachapter.org.

The website has contact information and details about current Chapter events.

Also on the website, you can find archived newsletters and a membership join/renewal form.

Chapter Facebook Page

You can find us on Facebook at: www.facebook.com/EAA524

Chapter Meeting Location and Time

Chapter 524 meets the first Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at the Aviation Education Center, located at the Frederick Municipal Airport. As you enter the airport, park in the Terminal Parking lot. Walk south past the Frederick Flight School (yellow building). There are signs on the end of the second row of hangars for the Chapter. Additional information can be found on the Chapter website.



Frederick Municipal Airport 330 Aviation Way Suite J, Box #9 Frederick, Maryland 21701

Frederick IMC Club

Interested in learning more about IFR flying? Scenario-based discussions are available here. The Frederick IMC club meets on the third Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in AOPA's National Aviation Community Center. More information about the club and its mission can be found on our website at www.524.eaachapter.org.



EAA Chapter 524 Membership Application

Annual dues are \$30 for individual or family membership. Fill out this form and return it with your dues to the Chapter Treasurer.

Cash or check accepted. Make check payable to *EAA Chapter 524*. Bring the form and dues to the next meeting or mail to *Ernest O'Roark, 809 London Court, Frederick, MD 21701*.

If you have a question about your membership, contact the Treasurer at 301-694-0053 or cadfael1@aol.com. These dues help support the Chapter and are not applied to the national organization.

I. Registration Information (Print please)	
Last Name First Na	me
Member Status: New Renewal:	No Changes:
Membership Type: Individual (\$30.00)	Family (\$30.00)
Other name(s) if Family Membership	
EAA Membership Number	Member Since:
Phone Number (H) (C)	(W)
Address	
City State _	Zip
E-mail Address (for receiving notices & newsletter) _	
Aircraft/Projects/Interests	
II. For Official Use Only Status: New Renewal Individual:	Family
Dues Paid: Check Number Cas	
Date Received/	
Treasurer's Initials Roster updated/	
	/
Cut here. Keep Se	
III. Member's Receipt for EAA Chapter 524 Dues	
Date paid//	Dues paid for fiscal year 20
Renewal – Individual/Family Membership Dues: \$	30.00
New – Individual/Family Membership Dues: \$	30.00



330 Aviation Way Suite J Box #9 Frederick, Maryland 21701